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Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute nr Axminster Devon, EX13 7QQ
Parish Clerk - Carol Miltenburg
tel:- 01404 831080  e mail:- clerk@shute.eastdevon.gov.uk



The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting Shute Parish Council held at Whitford Hall on Thursday August 16th, 2018.  The meeting started at 7.40pm.  


Those present Cllrs Bill Marshall (Chair), John Pearce, Richard Orsman, David Plowman, Ella Sweetland and Cllr Ian Chubb (EDDC & DCC), Carol Miltenburg, Clerk.  Two members of the public were present (Mr & Mrs Prideaux). 


The following matters were discussed.   

1. Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Paddy Magrane and Peter Rugg.  No declarations of interests were made.

2. The minutes of the meeting of July 5th, 2018 were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters arising from previous minutes.  
Bus Stop in Whitford - the Clerk advised that she had spoken to AVMT about regulations and for any advice.  They will be visiting Whitford to look this week.  DCC Highways have also been contacted. A site by Whitford Bridge is not practical as in flood in the bus is diverted via Kilmington.  A site by the telephone box is also not available.  There are 6-7 children a day on the school bus. 
The ICO registration certificate was shown to the Council. 
Tarmac buckets (Parishes Together) these will be delivered shortly and were delayed as the original cheque was lost. 
Shute Common - Cllr Wood described his visit to Shute Hill common land.  There is full public access to the woods and he complimented the owner Mr Lawrence on the condition of the area and his replanting of trees.  Clerk to write to Mr Lawrence and Mr & Mrs Albano.

4. Public Forum. No comments.

5. Finance.  
Payments Instarmac £559.10 – Tarmac buckets (Parishes Together funding). The original cheque to Instarmac was lost and has been stopped.  
Payments received – none.
Lloyds Bank, Axminster is removing it’s counter service and will reopen as a self-service outlet with help available. The bank statements were available for viewing by the Council.

6. Reports from Parish, District & County Councillor and Police.
Cllr Chubb advised that DCC are starting to catch up with the back log of road repairs.  They have increased from 16 to 40 tarmac crews.  He reported that EDDC’s new headquarters in Honiton are on schedule and should be ready for occupation in December.  The Knowle will become assisted living housing.  Recycling in EDDC is now up to 60%.  30,000 have signed up to the green waste scheme.  This will add recycling credits and generate income for EDDC.  Cllr Wood felt it was wrong to charge for individuals for taking items to the tip as it only costs  EDDC to remove items that are fly tipped.  He noted that an amount of plasterboard had been dumped at the bottom of Colhayne Lane.  He will contact Streetscene who should remove it within 48 hours.

7. Burial Ground.  
Ownership of the graveyard.  The Clerk readout e mails from EDDC advising as they have taken over control of the graveyard they are likely to own the wall as well.  The Clerk will meet with their engineer at the site to discuss the repairs.  Clerk to send copy e mail to Ian Chubb.  The Chairman asked that if EDDC did the repair it should be in proper character ie lime mortar etc If needs be SPC could partially fund a proper repair.  Cllr Chubb agreed.  Clerk to send copy EDDC e mail to CLlr Chubb.  Quotations for repair to the wall these have been received and will be considered depending on the outcome of the talks with EDDC.  St Michael’s have been informed of the EDDC ownership.  
The Clerk read out an e mail from Streetscene advising it is acceptable to cut the graveyard using a contractor in between the 5 EDDC cuts per year.  
Cllr Marshall advised about the latest planting in the burial ground.  Linda Marshall has recently planted anemones and will purchase more plants.  Mrs Prideaux gave some poppy seeds to Cllr Marshall to plant and the clerk has gathered bluebell seeds. 

8. Car Park. Update.  
Cllr Plowman advised there was no update.  He has written to Claire Rinaldi and Michael Rolls but had not received a reply, nor has he been invited to the governors as suggested.  The Council consider it vitally important that the impetus on obtaining the lease on the field is not lost.  Clerk to contact.  There are now only 9 pupils from Shute at the school.  The Council viewed photos of a parents car parked on the verge in front of the war memorial.  It was felt this showed a complete and total lack of respect for the residents of Shute.  Cllr Chubb advised he had not received a reply from Education on the Councils e mail concerning the toilets and parking situation at the school.  The Council are proud of the school and support fully support it.



9. Highway Matters 
Traffic in Shute the Council have considered the recent e mail they received from Mrs Richardson and acknowledge that traffic has increased and needs calming. The evidence from speed checks is that only a minority of vehicles speed.  The Council acknowledged the long history of heavy vehicles using the road including when servicing Express Dairies at Seaton Junction.  A mobile speed camera is being considered.  Another measure to be investigated is a sign reminding drivers of the speed limit on the verge near Red Gate Farm.  Clerk & Cllr Marshall to investigate.  Clerk to write.  
Mobile speed sign – Cllr Marshall is investigating renting a unit.  The Clerk has e mailed Highways to see if DCC have a unit to rent and / or any regulations that will have to adhered to.  He felt renting / borrowing was a better option until the need for a unit was proved. Cllr Marshall reported Dalwood PC are apparently interested in a sign.  
Cllr Sweetland has spoken to a local coach company and on the difficulties truck and coaches have getting past the area due to parked cars.
Road salting the Council were surprised to learn that the road from Whitford bridge to Musbury was not salted and neither is the road from Colyton.  Cllr Chubb commented that there was no money in the budget to increase the winter salting.  Clerk to contact Highways.  

10. Planning. 
18-1206-ful - Mulberry Cottage, Shute (Lionel Cottage) granted planning permission with conditions.

11. Correspondence – 
Neighbourhood Plan e mail the Council discussed the benefits of a Plan but felt at the moment the workload would be too much. 
ROI paper forms to Councillors agreed to let EDDC destroy the paper copies of the forms as per the recent e mail. 
Communities Together Fund the Council noted this.  
Tree warden – in response to the recent ‘News’ e mail appeal Mrs Mary-Anne Driscoll has kindly offered to become our tree warden.  The Council were very pleased to accept her offer.  Clerk to write thanking her and notify EDDC.  
AONB Acland Award the Council felt they should nominate the Shute Literature Festival. Clerk to advise the AONB.

12. Any Other Business 
Whitford Common – whether the Common should be grazed was discussed.  Clerk to contact Mr Derek Loud.  
Cllr Sweetland reminded those present that volunteers are need to help with the teas and cakes at the Shute Festival in September.

Date, place & time of next meeting:-  September 27th  at Umborne Hall starting at 7.30pm
The meeting ended at 9.20pm
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